

July 10, 2008

 A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, July 10, 2008 at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, NY, 14472 at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT: 
Kevin Wright - Chair 




Don Thorp  




Bruce Peckham




Don Irvine




Liz Sciortino

ATTORNEY: Doug Jones

OTHERS:  3 Residents


Minutes were taken by Lea Walsh.

Mr. Wright called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.

HUGHES AREA VARIANCE PUBLIC HEARING

David Hughes, 1020 Mile Square Road, Mendon, NY, appeared before the Board for an area variance at said property, consisting of 9.48 acres, bearing Tax Account No. 205.04-1-12.2, located in an RA-5 zone, to allow a setback of approximately 1 foot at one corner of a proposed accessory structure, whereas Town Code requires a 20 foot setback.

Mr. Wright stated that the affidavit of posting of the sign was in the file and waived the reading of the public notice.

Mr. Wright asked the Board members if they had all seen the property.  The members responded that they had.

Mr. Hughes stated that he owns two parcels of land at 1020 Mile Square Road.  Mr. Hughes stated that his house sits far back on the corner of the 9.48 parcel of land and he wants to build a 20’ x 40’ structure that will be used as a garage and a workshop and to store farm implements.  Mr. Hughes stated that it would be a hardship to build anywhere else.  Mr. Hughes stated that the Lewis property adjacent to where he would like to build is not buildable.  Mr. Hughes stated that the proposed building would not be visible as it is not within 2500 feet of anyone.  Mr. Hughes stated that putting the proposed structure there would alleviate taking down two mature Norway spruce trees.  Mr. Hughes stated that the spruces act as a windbreak for his house.  Mr. Hughes stated that if he were to put the proposed structure somewhere else he would need a longer driveway and that it would be in the sightline of Rte. 64.  Mr. Hughes would like a variance on the setback requirement from the east/west property line owned by Mike Lewis. 

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Hughes if he had any drawings of the proposed building.  Mr. Hughes did not, but he stated that the building would be brick and masonry with an asphalt roof consistent with the design of his house.

Mr. Wright spread out the site plan and asked Mr. Hughes to show him his land and where he wanted to put the proposed structure.

Ms. Sciortino asked if there were two separate tax numbers on his land and Mr. Hughes stated that there were.

Mr. Hughes stated that part of his land is fenced and that an easement runs almost 3000’ to Rte. 64 and is 20’ wide.  Mr. Hughes stated that there is also a pole barn on the land.

Ms. Sciortino observed that Mr. Hughes had several other options of where to locate the proposed building.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Hughes how he expected to be able to build using building equipment on only one foot of land.  Mr. Wright stated that Mr. Hughes would have to go onto Mr. Lewis’s property in order to build the proposed structure.  Mr. Hughes agreed that he would have to do that.  Mr. Wright noted that if he did that without permission he would be trespassing.

A discussion followed on the visual effect from the road if the two trees were taken down.

Mr. Wright stated that he would like to know what the building would look like.  Mr. Hughes responded that if Mr. Wright had seen his existing garage, the building would be just like it.

Mr. Wright asked if the benefit could be achieved by any other means.  Mr. Hughes stated that in his opinion it could not because he would have to move the structure further from his home and he would lose his windbreak.

Mr. Wright asked if this would result in an undesirable change to the neighborhood.  Mr. Hughes responded absolutely not.

Mr. Wright asked if this request was substantial.  Mr. Hughes said that it was.

Mr. Wright asked if there would be any adverse physical or environmental effects if this request is granted.  Mr. Hughes stated that there would be positive environmental effects.

Mr. Wright asked if this is a self-created difficulty.  Mr. Hughes stated that it was.

Mr. Wright asked if anyone from the public would like to speak.  Mr. Mike Lewis, 534 Smith Road, stated that he had spoken to Tom Voorhees and found out how close the building would be to his property line.  Mr. Lewis stated that he didn’t realize that there were at least two other options for where the building could go.  Mr. Lewis stated that he doesn’t know at this time what he is going to do with his property, but that he thinks that having a building that close to the property line would be like giving away 20’ feet of his property.  Mr. Lewis stated that the property is developable and that it is very nice property on Irondequoit Creek, and this building could have an impact on that.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Lewis if he had thought of granting an easement to Mr. Hughes for this building.  Mr. Lewis stated that he had not.

A discussion followed concerning the trees and possible ways of putting the building elsewhere.  Mr. Hughes stated that he feels the trees are worth preserving. Mr. Irvine asked if there would be road access going back to the proposed structure and Mr. Hughes stated that there would be a driveway.  A discussion followed on setback requirements for driveways.

Mr. Wright asked if the building would have light, electricity, and water.  Mr. Hughes stated that it would have electricity but probably would not have water.

Mr. Jones stated that by not closing the public hearing it would allow Mr. Hughes and Mr. Lewis time to discuss the matter between them.  If the two could not come to an agreement then the Board would continue with the public hearing.  

Mr. Jones asked if there were any time constraints.  Mr. Hughes stated that he would like to put the building up by the end of the summer.

Mr. Wright stated that a comment was made regarding the Lewis land in the corner and asked Mr. Edward Walsh, chair of the Planning Board, to show the Board if there were any issues with EPODs.

Mr. Wright called a recess while Mr. Hughes and Mr. Lewis discussed the proposed variance.

Mr. Wright resumed the meeting in order to do the minutes.

Approve Minutes of May 8, 2008 meeting.

MOTION

Mr. Irvine moved, seconded by Mr. Wright, to approve the May 8, 2008 minutes

ADOPTED
Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye, Mr. Wright-aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye.

Mr. Wright resumed the recess as Mr. Hughes and Mr. Lewis were still talking.

Mr. Wright resumed the Public Hearing.

Mrs. Lewis asked if she could look at the map.  Mr. Wright gave her the map and the aerial photo to bring home.

Mr. Hughes stated that he would like to suspend his application until the August 14 meeting.

Mr. Wright stated that the Board would continue the Public Hearing until Mr. Hughes returned.

MOTION

Mr. Irvine moved, seconded by Ms. Sciortino, to continue the Public Hearing.

ADOPTED
Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye, Mr. Wright-aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye.

Ms. Sciortino suggested that if Mr. Hughes decided to continue he should bring a drawing of the proposed building to the next meeting.

Mr. Jones stated that if anything changed Mr. Hughes might have to repost the legal notice.

Discussion
Mr. Irvine asked if the Board could take some time in the fall to talk about the town code and the CLE.  Mr. Jones stated that they would have to ask the town supervisor if they could do it.  Mr. Wright stated that he would try to set that up.

MOTION

Mr. Wright moved, seconded by Ms. Sciortino, to adjourn at 8:45.

ADOPTED
Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye, Mr. Wright-aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye.
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